
Year 11 & 12 Student Group Meeting     Week 14, Semester 2 2023 

 

What’s On in Week 14: 
 

 Activity Who When Where Info 

Monday 

Breakfast Club Everyone welcome 8-9am The Commons Come and grab some breakfast before class. 

Student Community 
Group 

Students interested in supporting the school 
community  

Lunch Library 
Express your views on how we guide the 
community to be the best it can. 

Tuesday 
Boys Football Team members   

See Will if you cannot play, notes have been 
emailed 

Supreme Court Excursion Legal Studies Students 9am-2pm  See Zain or Zoe for a note 

Wednesday 

Pride @ Lake G All LGBTQIA+ students and allies Lunch C111 
A safe space to discuss queer experience and 
develop connections within the LBTQIA+ 
community. The class code is: exokjcx. 

Work Experience 
Information Session 

Everyone welcome Lunch 
Careers office  
(Room E103) 

Bring your lunch and your chromebook, 
WEX placements can be organised for week 
17 (20-24/11) or 18 (27/11-1/12) 
 

Science HMAS unit  All class members 
2.40 on 
Wednesday 

Science area 
We will be exploring spooky science in 
preparation for Halloween! Come along for 
some hands on fun. 

Thursday 
Intercollege Mixed 
Dodgeball & Touch 
Football 

Everyone welcome  
Please see Brooke in 
PE for more 
information 

If you are keen to play, please come and chat 
with anyone in the PE staffroom 

Friday 

Secondary/College Indoor 
Rockclimbing & Table 
Tennis 

All team members   Notes have been emailed 

Forensics Excursion 
Students interested in pursuing a science 
undergrad science degree 

H line 1:30-
3:30pm 

ANU Biology 
teaching building 

Please see Sarah for more information 

Board Games Club Board game enthusiasts H line Library 
We play games like Jackbox, Secret Hitler, 
Catan, and You’ve Got Crabs! 

Key: Outdoor Education Sport Student Groups Careers Wellbeing Academic 
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FORENSICS EXCURSION  
Coming up in week 14, students are offered the opportunity to take part in forensic laboratory activities at 
the ANU Biology teaching building. This excursion will be particularly useful for students interested in 
pursuing an undergrad science degree. 
Date: Friday 3 November 
Time: H line, 1:30 - 3:30pm 
Transport: Make own way to ANU. Meeting location details are in the permission note. 
See Sarah in science for any further details or a permission note. 

 
YEAR 12 LEGACY PROJECT 
Year 12s please come to the Makerspace during lunchtimes to paint your Lake Ginninderra legacy – a tile 
for your time here that will be permanently placed on our library walkway for years to come. Tiles, 
newspaper, paints etc are available, however please make sure you clean up after yourselves. 
Any questions can be directed to Dale Thain (Drama/Dance) and SG1 members.  

 
LIBRARY CHROME BOOKS 
If you require a library chrome book for the day, please have your student card ready to hand to the library 
staff. All students wishing to borrow a chrome book must exchange their student card for the device. Upon 
returning the chrome book, your student card will be returned to you.  
REMINDER library chrome books are a single day borrow ONLY. If you require a longer term device borrow, 
please see Gerry in B08.  
If you still have a library chrome book at home, it must be returned to the library.  
 

2023 YEARBOOK 
Join the yearbook team in making memories and sharing your college experiences! We're 
welcoming students with a passion for photography, design, project management, and 
writing. Eligible students will also receive R unit points for their contributions. Scan the 
QR code or follow the link to register your interest. 
https://forms.gle/MUjU8phNCDDd2wNG6 

 

LIBRARY  
New hours for Term 4  
As many of you now have assessments, the library will extend its opening hours during Term 4.  
Monday : 8:30 – 4:00 
Tuesday : 8:30 – 4:00 
Wednesday : 8:30 – 3:40  
Thursday : 8:30 – 3:40  
Friday : 8:30 – 3:40 (Friday recess closed) 
 
Please know that the library is a safe space for anyone who would like to attend. As we have a lot of 
assessment items due at the moment, we ask you to please be aware that students are using the space for 
study. Please use your ‘inside voices’ and respect that, as the space is a library, library behaviour is 
required. There is always a teacher on duty who can help with any printing, bibliography advice and/or any 
other help you might need.  
 
We also ask that students only bring snack food and drinks in sealed containers into the library. Any food 
from the local food establishments can be consumed outside at the tables in the quad or in the new 
cafeteria area. Please make sure you take care to clean up your study area after you have finished. This 
includes recess and lunchtimes. 

https://forms.gle/MUjU8phNCDDd2wNG6


YEAR 11 WORK EXPERIENCE (WEX) Info Session 
When: Wednesday lunchtime  
Where: Careers office (E103) 
BYO Chromebook and lunch  
WEX placements can be organised for week 17 (20-24/11) or 18 (27/11-1/12) 

 
COLLEGE LAWYER 
The college lawyer is at Lake Ginninderra College every odd Thursday in 2023.  
They provide free and confidential legal help to students and their families.  
Call 6243 3460 or email college@legalaidact.org.au 

 
BIKE CLUB 
Bike Club is an enrichment activity doing social rides, basic bike maintenance and road safety.  Join in for a 
ride or if you want someone to have a look at a problem you have with your bike come by.   
If you want to come on a ride swing by the Artroom or the Outdoor Ed/ Tech staffroom to get a note form 

Terry. Google class code is: kzqlu3i  
 

PARKING PERMITS AND LOCKERS 
Please see Front Office staff. 
 
 

VAPING POLICY 
Vaping and smoking is not permitted on ACT government premises, including schools. This includes toilets 
and outside areas. 
If a student is found to be vaping on school grounds, parents or carers will be contacted in the first 
instance. 
If a student is caught vaping a second time, they may be suspended for non-compliance. 
If you need support with quitting vaping or smoking, please see a year coordinator or Gary in  
Student Services so that we can inform you about strategies, resources and programs to assist you  
to break the habit.                 

mailto:college@legalaidact.org.au

